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Bhavan's Sheth R.A. College of Science, in collaboration with the Universal Science Forum, 

organized VIGYANUM 2024 on September 21st, 2024, at the college campus. This annual 

event aims to foster scientific thinking and innovation. To encourage maximum participation 

from students of different socio-economic backgrounds, no participation fee was charged, and 

prizes worth ₹25,000 were distributed among the winning participants.  

Approximately 186 students participated enthusiastically, presenting their ideas through 

scientific models, posters, essays, and an elocution competition. The event was presided over 

by the Chief Guest, Mrs. Jayshree Mehta, a trustee, who delivered a keynote address 

highlighting the importance of such scientific initiatives. She commended the college for its 



dedication to promoting scientific activities. The audience were also enlightened by the speech 

of Mr K. R Chaudhary (from Gujarat Samachar) who graciously attended the event and 

emphasized the role of science in the progress of humanity. 

The event was successfully carried out under the visionary leadership of Principal Dr. H.M 

Patel who provided all the necessary institutional support and resources. His seamless 

communication and collaboration with all stake holders ensured the events grand success. Dr. 

Bharat Makwana and Mr. Dilip Satasiya (Universal Science Forum) played pivotal roles in 

coordinating with external stake holders, such as sponsors, guest speakers and other agencies 

contributing to the event’s smooth execution. 

The enthusiastic participation of students from higher secondary schools in Ahmedabad, as 

well as those from non-science backgrounds, was highly appreciated by the judges evaluating 

the various competitions. Winners of the various competitions were awarded cash prizes and 

certificates, while special prizes were given to all schoolchildren in recognition of their efforts 

and innovative ideas. The college extends its gratitude to Infinium Toyota and ADC Bank for 

financial support in organizing the event. The teaching and non-teaching staff extended whole 

hearted assistance in the execution of the program and Vigyanum 2024 Committee gratefully 

acknowledges their help and support.  

The event was a resounding success, and the college eagerly anticipates hosting similar events 

in the future. 

 


